
   
 

  
   

  
                                

  
   

    
 

 
 

  
   

 
 

  
 

    
  

 
 
 
 
 

Summary: Unsubstantiated Allegations of Theft and Misuse of 
Equipment by NPS Program Manager 

Report Date: April 24, 2020 Report Number: 18-0949 

We investigated allegations that a National Park Service (NPS) Program Manager used his 
Government-issued cell phone to view child pornography, sent inappropriate messages from his 
NPS email account, pilfered Government supplies for his own personal use, operated a home 
improvement business without NPS approval, and improperly claimed reimbursement from an 
NPS uniform account. 

We interviewed the employee’s former and current supervisors, analyzed his Government-issued 
cell phone and laptop computer, reviewed his NPS email account, reviewed his Electronic 
Personnel Folder, and coordinated with outside law enforcement agencies. We did not find any 
evidence of misconduct and did not substantiate any of the allegations. 

This is a summary of a report we issued to the Deputy Director of the NPS for any action 
deemed appropriate. 
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